HRH Prince Mohammed bin Nawaf, 

Ambassador of Saudi Arabia to the United Kingdom 

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia 

30 Charles Street, 
London

W1J 5DZ
19th November 2007

Dear Ambassador

Re: “the girl from Qatif” and her lawyer Abdul Rahman Al-Lahem

The Bar Human Rights Committee of England and Wales is the international human rights arm of the Bar of England and Wales. It is an independent body primarily concerned with the protection of the rights of advocates and judges around the world. It is also concerned with defending the rule of law and internationally recognised legal standards relating to the right to fair trial. 

I am writing to express the Committee’s very grave concern at the reports of this case. On Saturday 17th November 2007 the Guardian Newspaper reported as follows:

“A judge in Saudi Arabia has ordered a victim of gang rape [referred to in the media as ‘the girl from Qatif’] to receive 200 lashes … after she appealed against the lenient sentences given to the men who attached her. He also jailed her for six months. Although her attackers were found guilty and sentenced to between 10 months and 5 years last year, she was simultaneously sentenced to 90 lashes as punishment for riding in a car with a man who was not a relative. By appealing against this decision she was attempting ‘to aggravate and influence the judiciary through the media’. The victim’s lawyer, a prominent human rights defender, Abdul Rahman al-Lahem, was suspended from the case as a result of the appeal and his licence, granted to Saudi lawyers by the ministry of justice, has been revoked”.

If these reports are accurate it appears that a victim of very serious crime has, herself, been subjected to inhuman and degrading treatment by the State. Furthermore, in the reported reaction to her pursuit of an appeal – both by virtue of the increased sentence and the sanction imposed upon her lawyer – the rule of law has itself been undermined.

The Committee calls upon the Government of Saudi Arabia to intervene to prevent the sentence imposed on the “girl from Qaif” being implemented and to restore the practising rights of Mr al-Lahem.

I would of course be willing to attend the Embassy to discuss this matter at your early convenience and would be grateful for an early reply to this letter addressing the concerns it raises.

Yours sincerely

Tim Otty QC

Vice Chair 

Bar of England and Wales Human Rights Committee

